Mid-Coast Jr. News

<u>Upcoming</u> Events

January 25 -

Santa Gertrudis Jr. Social McFarland Room— Watt Arena Fort Worth, TX

January 26 -

Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show Fort Worth, TX

March 16 -

HLSR Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show Reliant Center—Houston

April 26 -

Mid-Coast Jr. Heifer Show & Annual Jr. Meeting Grimes Co. Fairgrounds, Navasota, TX

June 16-20 -NJSGHS Wichita Falls, TX Howdy,

This has been a great year so far for Mid Coast. The Donuts and Danish Breakfast and get together was very successful! There were many new people and we were very glad to meet them. I would like to give thanks to those who helped out at the Opportunity Sale, as well as those that donated to the silent auction. Between the silent auction, t-shirts sales, lunch, and donations our junior programs raised funds that will go to various programs. Just a note, SGBI membership will be checked at the major shows. You must be a paid member in order to show, so if you are not you will need to pay your SGBI dues. Watch your deadlines for major shows because most of rhetoric deadlines are coming up this month. Mr. Bland announced at the Youth Activities meeting that there will be a new show opening up for Jr. Santa Gertrudis exhibitors in San Angelo. Go to their website for more details. Nationals will be held in Wichita Falls, TX and they are planning things out as we speak. If you have any questions feel free to contact me at :brookewallace13@yahoo.com.

I cannot wait to see you all again and I hope that everyone has a happy and safe holiday!!

Brooke Wallace, Jr. President

In the Spotlight...

By Baillie McManners

Name: Kaleigh Evans

Age: 16

Hometown: Iola, Texas

School: Iola High School

Hobbies: Showing Gerts, participating in

4-H & FFA, and also spending

time with family.

Favorite Color: Blue

Favorite Song: "Who I Am" by Wade Bowen

Favorite Steak: T-Bone medium-well

Favorite Santa Gertrudis Memory: When I was honored to be selected champion gert at Houston for the second year with the same

heifer.



Vice-President's Report by Bayli Fisher

Baby, It's getting cold outside!! That can mean only one thing ... IT"S STOCK SHOW TIME. I'm so glad to have seen ya'll in Dallas at the State Fair and hope to see you all again in Ft. Worth. Don't forget to join us for our social in Ft. Worth on Saturday, January 25th at 9 am.

I would like to also remind everyone that entries for San Antonio, Houston, Austin and San Angelo are due December 1st. This is the first year San Angelo is having a Santa Gertrudis heifer show, so let's try to support their show!

The International Super Sale is coming soon. The sale is March 7, 2014, so start looking for that special red HALTERED female or bull to consign.

The Junior Board of Directors are selling raffle tickets for a 45-Quart Yeti Cooler. The tickets are \$5.00 each and the drawing will be held at The National Jr. Show in June. If you would like to buy or sell tickets, please don't hesitate to contact me or one of your Junior directors.

Looking forward to seeing everyone soon.

Wishing you all a Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, safe travels and a very blessed New Year.

Junior Scrapbook by Itza Garza

Greetings, everyone!

I hope that this fall season and fresh weather has brought everyone joy and excitement for the upcoming holidays. Before you know it, it'll be time for Junior Nationals. I would like to ask everyone to please mail me any pictures you have from any events you have been to. It is important that the scrapbook be done right, and in order to ensure a great looking book of memories, I will need some time to get things just perfect. Sending these pictures in time will guarantee a great spot in our book.

Please mail me any pictures you may have from any event, including but not limited to: NJSGHS, any cattle shows, contests, etc.

My mailing address is: 2212 Kings Drive, Edinburg, Texas 78539

It is extremely helpful if the photos have captions hand written on the back of them, so I know where to categorize them in our scrapbook.

Feel free to call or text me with any questions: (956) 648-1465

Thank you!

Mid Coast Jr. Association Officers:

Brooke Wallace, President (979) 324-5326 Bayli Fisher, Secretary (830) 352-5219 Baillie McManners, Vice-President (936) 714-4463 Itza Garza, Reporter (956) 778-6277

Sandra Symon, Youth Advisor (713) 828-5959

Hannah Burrough, Mid-Coast Queen (817) 596-5655

Caydi Blaha, Mid-Coast Princess (979) 578-1105